[image: image1.png]


[image: image3.jpg]Proud Partner

&> ChathamKent

Cullbivafing Growth, Shore to Shone





POST-RetroFest Meeting final for 2015 event
June 18, 2015 at 4:30 pm at the HDTC-BIA office 

237 King Street W. Chatham, ON


Attendance: Len Langlois, Connie Beneteau; and Paul Shettell

Guest: Connie George
Connie spoke to Steve Tuinstra from the Optimist Club and who helped run the Soapbox Derby this year. They were very pleased. Last year they had about 16 cars and this year they had about 24 cars. So the numbers were up from last year. Plus there was a group there that want to participate next year with their soapbox derby cars. Steve said they will do this again next year with Jeff Thibert from the HSRA.
Jeff from the CK Public Health said there was about 400 people that were in the park for the Movie. He said that even though the movie stunk they played games and the kids had fun and that was what it was all about. Maybe consider doing something different next year. We will see, but 400 people and it was cold is a pretty good number.

1st discussion: Car Cruise Friday Night. Total number of vehicles for cruise was about 650 cars. You can count them in the picture taken with a drone in the parking lot at the Bradley Centre. Saturday we only had about 475 cars actually register but we estimated 750 cars this year as every parking spot available was taken up. We even took the Bank’s parking lots as there was not more room on the streets.
3a iii: Burn-outs: Len made the Announcement at least 5 times that they could lose their license and get a charge of careless if caught. This did not deter them on the River Road and then on King Street in front of the Theatre this year. People on the streets were encouraging the cars to burn out. One kid did get hit with a stone. Police stood then and handed out tickets.

Next year people on River Road with Large Signs. A) We need a way to get their license number. If they take a picture, police said they will ticket them after. B) Hire police on motorcycles to do the River Road next year. They can weave in and out of the cars. C) Paul to get with Srgt Jim Lynds to discusses this option for next year.

3c Only 475 cars registered. A) Next year at 10am, we will have people go around and Log every car that is parked, right to Second Street.

Note: We did not have any complaints from the Banks when we used their parking lots.

Note: Complaint from pre-paid Municipal parking spots in Spanky’s lot. Left open but filled in the end as no one used it.

Note: Warrener’s Apartment on 5th Street had to keep open (they have a baby). No one come out of the garage all day.

Note: 5th Street Closed is still the best way to go.

The Cruise, the arrow signs were good but, need more in front of City Hall as people mad a “U-turn” there instead of continuing up. Police concern with a bottle neck at 3rd street because of these cars turning back to King. 

Note: will cut Pre-registration off next year 1 week before the event, not last minute. No time to complete the dashboard cards.

Note: Next year every VENDOR must have insurance naming the Muni of CK (2mil).

Note: Infrastructure for 2016 event. The streetscape plan: Engineering study has been completed. If the grant goes through, the Cenotaph has to be started by next year for the grant. The Grant will be announced at the End of October. Then we need to know if King Street will be closed off for RetroFest. (Probably down to 1 lane). Will DCC let us park cars in their parking lot? There won’t be parking cars from the Cenotaph to Adelaide due to Cenotaph streetscape and the Condo construction work. Contingency plan? Muni parking lots instead of over the bridge?
I was asked this year a lot if RetroFest will ever be SUSTAINABLE. I said no, not as long as we do everything for free, we are completely reliant on the Sponsors and / or Grants. Len L “hate to start charging for this event. 15 years all free”.

We will wait until October to see if the roads could all be closed during RetroFest 2016. It may not be advisable to have the festival if that’s the case. We will wait and then call a meeting after we know about the Grant and timing for the work to begin.

RetroFest 2016 is late next year. May 27th and 28th.  Memorial Day is the 30th. For Americans so it’s the same weekend in the states for the Michigan Cars to come over.

Paul suggest Connie contact person with drone and thank them for the picture.

Next year call Entegrus to check HYDRO on street 1 week before the event.

Suggest buying RetroFest Shirts to sell. Everyone was asking for them to purchase this year. Maybe even other trinkets.

Next meeting schedules First Week of November 2015
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